

HOLBROOK HOUSE

NEWSLETTER

OCTOBER 1971

The 1971-72 season got off to a splendid start on Sept. 15th with a program on "Glass Collecting" by the well-known Auctioneer Louis A. Cook. The comments of members, their friends, and the public were most enthusiastic.

The South High School is our new place of meeting - and for those of you who would like to attend, but find climbing stairs difficult, there is a ramp to the right of the main entrance.

A reminder:- the next meeting is Oct. 20th at 7:45 p.m. and will be an illustrated talk on "The Saugus Iron Works Restoration" by the "Pick and Shovel Historian" Roland W. Robbins of Lincoln. Let's all attend! and on Nov. 17th Col. Theodore M. Stern will show his illustrated sound movie intriguingly entitled "The Trivia Trail".

We are pleased to learn that Mr. Edward O'Rourke is out of the hospital and we wish a speedy recovery to Mrs. Florence Hatch and to Mr. Harry Granger.

WELCOME, NEW MEMBERS!

Mr. Frederick P. Mielbye, 11-B Harrington Circle, Weymouth Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth D. Kerr, 117 Forest St., South Weymouth

Please note the following: - (Section 8 of the By-Laws; General Regulations) "Any member failing to pay dues for two years shall be notified by the Treasurer (using the last known address) and unless the arrears are paid by the end of the fiscal year they will stand suspended...and their names be stricken from the rolls"

The following people have been named members of the nominating committee for the selection of officers for 1972-73:-Edward O'Rourke, Louis Davis, and (to be announced).

It is with regret we note the death of fellow member Charles W. Burgess, an active member in town affairs.

We hope that all members will feel free to bring friends to our meetings!